

# CURRENT NEWSLETTER

AMA Charter No. 2940



Havre de Grace, MD

Volume 25, No.7 The Newsletter of SWAN HARBOR RC

www.SwanHarborRC.com

July 2014

Home

About Us

Contact Us

How to Join

Coming Events

Newsletter

Archives

Photos

Videos

Directions

### **Meeting Minutes**

Club's total membership is at 83 members currently. We have added 3 since last month. Welcome to all our new members! We had 16 members in attendance at this meeting.

#### **New Business:**

We are awaiting the new crush and run to be laid down on our entrance road to the field. The word is it will be happening soon. The cookout we had was a great success, a lot of people attended. Our memorial Fly-in was a great event as well. Just an FYI the gate to the park closes at 9pm.

This Saturday 7/12/14 is the Swan Harbor cookout. Also the Warbirds over Delaware event is going on the  $12^{th}$  and  $13^{th}$  at Lums pond.

#### News at the field:

This is just a friendly reminder to police any trash you may have at the field. So at the end of your flying day, please take a moment and clean up around you. There is a garbage bag located in the shed for the trash if you do not desire to take your cans and other garbage with you. Please stack the chairs before leaving. Dale was kind enough to share those with the members of the club. As a team let's make every attempt to keep our field and equipment looking its best!

We all need to be vigilant with locking the gates and shed at the field when we leave for the day. It only takes a minute or so to lock both. What's the benefit? Well, our equipment for instance that we all paid for will not be stolen. Already this year the tool set and exact-o set for the club has been stolen from the shed. This is why we as a club we need to take a more vigilant approach to locking up. There was an email I sent out to the members about that issue and has been met with strong yet valid points regarding locking the gates and shed. I am glad you all feel strongly about your positions on this matter, it says you care. Why are we harping on this lock up issue? Well, our mowers are especially important to keeping our field as nice as it is and without that equipment, we have no other recourse to keep the field as nice as it is. So please, I implore all of you to be extra vigilant on this matter.

## **FLY IN JUNE 21 REVIEW**

It was cloudy overcast with a little rain. The field was filled beautiful Aircraft large and small. Dale Davis gave a heartfelt speech alongside the new plaque made in Achilles honor.









We had a few crashes here and there. But overall good safety was practiced. The skies were abuzz with R/C craft of various sizes and shapes. Overall a great turnout and a lot of fun!























